
	 	 WRITTEN	TESTIMONY	IN	FAVOR	OF	SB	255	
	
Senate	Education	Committee	
March	13,	2023	
RE:		Proponent	Written	Testimony	for	SB	255	
	
Dear	Senator	Baumgarder	and	Senate	Education	Committee:	
	
This	written	testimony	for	SB	255	is	to	ask	that	you	support	and	vote	SB	255	
favorably	out	of	committee.		Please	support	it	on	the	floor	as	well	and	send	it	to	the	
governor.	
	
This	bill	is	a	common	sense	guarantee	that	biological	males	and	females	will	be	
provided	separate	accommodations	when	on	school	sponsored	overnight	trips.	As	a	
parent	and	grandparent,	I	would	require	no	less	for	my	child.		Young	boys	and	girls	
certainly	need	their	privacy	and	protection	when	away	from	home.	
	
Thank	you	for	your	service	to	our	state	and	for	consideration	of	my	testimony.	
	
Kathy	Martin		
859	Valleyview	Rd.	
Clay	Center,	KS	67432	
785-463-5463	
martinlkathy@yahoo.com		


